Coach Chairman, Athletic Board, McGill University. Dear Sir. We the undersigned members of the McGill Senior Rugby Squad hereby petition that F.J. Shaughnessy be appointed Head Coach for the coming 1931-32 football Season and that he be made responsible only to the Athletic Board as a body. We have considered this matter carefully and feel that if Mr. Shaughnessy was approached in the right way he would accept the position and bring the team and general conditions of Rugby out of the slump of the last two years. Moreover we feel certain that he is the only man who would be acceptable and who would have the co-operation of all the men who turn out forthis Sport. While presenting this petition for the above mentioned change, we desire to extend our sincere thanks to Major D.S. Forbes for his whole hearted efforts in our behalf during the last Season and assure him that we realize he gave us his best at all times and that we are most grateful to Yours truly, Fred Sthouha S. R. Granger Jack Taylor. I. D. M. Morran P. Thewton.